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                                -----------------

                                  I-TRAX, INC.
             ------------------------------------------------------
             (Exact name of registrant as specified in its charter)
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              -----------------------------------------------------
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Item 5. Other Events.

         I-trax, Inc. ("I-trax") voluntarily discloses the following recent
developments:

         Private Placement

         Effective as of January 29, 2002, I-trax closed a private placement of
its Common Stock originally initiated in October 2001. In this private
placement, I-trax sold an aggregate of 4,011,000 share of its Common Stock at a
price of $.50 per share, raising a total of $2,005,500. The private placement
was competed pursuant to Section 4(2) of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended,
and Regulation D thereunder.

         Stock for Services

         Effective as of January 16, 2002, I-trax issued an aggregate of 784,975
share of its Common Stock to consultants and a subcontractor in exchange for
services. The private placement was competed pursuant to Section 4(2) of the
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and Regulation D thereunder.

         Employee Salary Deferment Program

         Beginning in the fourth quarter of 2000, in an effort to conserve its
available cash, I-trax established a salary deferment program whereby certain
executive officers and certain other senior level employees agreed to defer all
or a portion of their salaries until I-trax reached positive cash flow or
secured significant financing either from equity or debt instruments. As
consideration for such deferrals, I-trax agreed to pay interest at the rate of
8% per annum on the deferred salary. In addition, as consideration for
participating in this program, I-trax agreed to grant all officers and employees
participating in the program warrants to purchase I-trax Common Stock to the
extent that I-trax grated warrants to third party investors during the period
that such officers and employees were deferring their salary. The program
remained in effect until December 31, 2001.

         As of December 31, 2001, a total of $1,038,876 was deferred pursuant to
this program. Of such total amount, $814,595 was converted into warrants to
acquire 2,327,415 shares at an exercise price of $0.15 per share. Further, as
consideration for participating in the salary deferment program, I-trax granted
to the participating officers and employees warrants to acquire a total of
710,983 shares at an exercise price of $.50 per share and warrants to acquire a
total of 102,703 shares at an exercise price of $1.00 per share.
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                                    SIGNATURE

                  Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of
1934, the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by
the undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

                                            I-TRAX, INC.

Date:  January 29, 2002                     By:   /s/ Frank A. Martin
                                                -------------------------------
                                            Name:   Frank A. Martin
                                            Title:  Chief Financial Officer
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